TOWN OF LOXAHATCHEE GROVES
TOWN COUNCIL COMMUNITY OPEN DISCUSSION WORKSHOP
DECEMBER 7, 2021

Meeting audio available in Town Clerk’s Office

CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Shorr called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Mayor Shorr, Vice Mayor Danowski, Councilmembers Herzog, Maniglia, and Miles. Town
Manager Titcomb, Town Attorney Lenihan, Public Works Director Peters, and Town Clerk Burch.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC
There were public comments made by the following Michael Breen, Mary McNicholas

Public Works Director Peters addressed the Town Council by introducing Mr. Michael Breen, of Breen
Acres Aquatics. Mr. Peters stated that he had been in discussion with Mr. Breen with him assisting the
Public Works department in cleaning the trash out of the canals. He also stated that Mr. Breen has a contract
with South Florida Water Management District so the Town could piggyback on the contract. Mr. Breen
address the Town Council introducing himself, his business and experience in this field. There was
discussion among the Town Council, and Mr. Breen. Town Council thanked Mr. Breen.

There was consensus by the Town Council to bring forth a scope of work and presentation to the
Town Council at a future meeting.

Mary McNicholas addressed the Town Council stating that she is here on behalf of her family and Vince
Ramos- she stated that she has spoken with Public Works Director Peters but had not had an opportunity to
speak with Town Manager Titcomb. She stated that there was an accident with involved the mail truck and
a fire rescue truck (Fire Rescue was doing training). But she is asking that something be done regarding the
shape of the road, trees, and other issues that is on 6 Court Road from Folsom to F. There was discussion
among the Town Council, Town Staff, and Ms. McNicholas.

Paul Coleman addressed the Town Council asking what type of millings are being used. Mayor Shorr
responded asphalt. Mr. Coleman then gave a brief history of 6" Court Road. He spoke about the grading
schedule and what is a grid road. There was discussion among the Town Council, Town Staff, and Mr.
Coleman. Mr. Coleman also stated that are we going back to grade some of the smaller roads. Also, thanked
Mr. Peters.

There continued to be discussion among the Town Council and Town Staff regarding the grading schedule
and staffing in the Public Works Department.

ADJOURNMENT
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The workshop was adjourned at 6:53 p.m.
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